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Information Sheet for Parish Council Meeting Wednesday 2nd April 2025 

5.1 Clerk’s Report   

Correspondence:- 

• Email received from Food For Families seeking support. Circulated 27.03.25. I had informed 
the charity that the parish council had helped directly through Cllr Rawbone and the Food 
Share.  

• Email from Locality Steward to advise that he had inspected Cotton’s Meadow Trees and no 
issues were identified. The PFO has since cut the area and it has been cleared by the 
Lengthsman.  

• Email regarding the Flood Pod circulated and posted on social media and the website.  

• Weekly Locality Steward Briefings circulated.  
 

 

Updates  

• 17.03.25 – Meeting took place at Coldstone Common with a resident, the Lengthsman, 

chairman and Ward Cllr to discuss drainage and flooding.  

• It was noted that the WOW Grant funding for the Food Share was unsuccessful as the 

project doesn’t fit the criteria. Following the last meeting and authorisation from the parish 

council, the clerk has submitted an application to the National Lottery Community Fund. 

Now awaiting the outcome.  

• The clerk has purchased advertising material, banners and leaflets under delegated authority 

from the NDP grant money.  

• Online teams meeting regarding the Herefordshire Council Local Plan and NPPF update was 

attended by the clerk and Cllr Dunsmuir on 24.03.25.  

 

 

Planning Decisions – FOR INFORMATION ONLY  

None to note.  


